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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO: Marie Krepelka 
 Board Administrator 
 
FROM: Lt. Richard Pedrini 
 Officer in Charge 
 Traffic, Details, and Licensing 
 
DATE: April 28, 2021 
 
RE: Request:  Third Space, On Street Resident Parking Permit at 18 Swan Place 
  
 
At your request, the Arlington Police Department Traffic and Parking Unit looked into the petition by the 
resident at 18 Swan Place to be permanently issued a third parking permit.  Upon examining the petition 
and reviewing the area, the Traffic and Parking Unit does not support the issuance of a third permit based 
on the following reasons: 
 
18 Swan Place is a two-family residence with no deeded driveway.  There is currently enough frontage to 
the property to fit two motor vehicles.  Due to the layout of the street, the close proximity of adjacent 
properties, and the locations of nearby driveways, issuing a third resident parking permit, even if it was 
allowed under current regulations, would permanently deny nearby residences the ability to have an 
overnight guest vehicle parked in front of their property in conformance with Town regulations.   
 
Swan Street has ample timed parking that is available to residents.  Additionally, the Lamson Way and 
Russell Common municipal parking lots are in close proximity.  
 
 
Lt. Richard Pedrini 
Officer in Charge, Traffic, Details and Licensing Unit 
Support Services Division 
 
 
CC: Chief Juliann Flaherty  

Arlington Police Department 
  


